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	U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer Announces Obama Administration’s Support for 30/10 Initiative and USDOT Decision Regarding PE For Red Line To Westwood

Today, U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer announced that the Obama Administration supports the 30/10 initiative adopted by our Board of Directors last month. Specifically, U.S. Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood wrote to Senator Boxer yesterday and conveyed, “I share your belief that the 30/10 model – leveraging a comprehensive long range transportation plan and a sustainable local funding stream – has the potential to transform the way we invest in transportation projects across the Nation.” For your review, please find a copy of Secretary LaHood’s correspondence to Senator Boxer.  Also today, Senator Boxer announced that the U.S. Department of Transportation will approve conducting Preliminary Engineering (PE) on the entire 9.3-mile Red Line Westside Extension project (to Westwood), rather than approving PE for the project in separate segments. This action is a necessary step for the project to enter into the next federal stage, which is to secure a multi-year funding agreement. The announcement was made, at the Urban Land Institute Conference held in Hollywood above our Hollywood & Highland subway station.

	http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100603_Boxer_Letter30.10.pdf
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